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7 December 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
It gives me great pleasure and a feeling of pride to share our latest Ofsted Inspection report.   

As you are aware, a graded Ofsted Inspection took place on 1 and 2 November.  A team of four inspectors observed 

over 45 lessons and held meetings with over 65 staff and governors.  I was very pleased that they also held meetings 

with over 100 students, as well as speaking to a much larger number of students during their lessons and social times.   

I am now able to share the report with you and the outcome of our Inspection.  A copy of the report is attached to 

this letter. 

I am extremely proud and delighted to inform you that the overall effectiveness judgement is Good.   

Every category in the inspection was judged as Good and it was very reassuring for me and the Vice Principals to 

observe the Inspectors meeting at the end of the inspection, in which they openly discussed their findings and the 

strengths of the school to arrive at their final judgements for each category.   

o The quality of education  Good 

o Behaviour and attitudes  Good 

o Personal Development   Good 

o Leadership and Management  Good 

o Sixth-form provision   Good 

With the new inspection framework that was introduced since the last inspection in 2017, it is particularly pleasing 

to be recognised as achieving the higher standards required for an overall effectiveness of Good.  

This outcome is testament to the dedication of our staff, governors and parents in working together to ensure our 

students receive a high quality school experience.  I am very proud that Ofsted have recognised the tremendous job 

that our dedicated, fantastic staff do with our students and the sense of pride that students have in their school.  

Students were commended for acting in a kind and thoughtful way and are a credit to you, as parents and carers.  

It is wonderful that the ambition for the school was recognised and, we will continue to strive to improve in those 

areas identified for further improvement.  It is our challenge to see that every element of our work reaches the 

highest possible levels.  I know that I will have your support in the work we will be doing together to make The 

Chalfonts Community College exceptional for all our students. 

May I take this opportunity to thank you for all that you do to support us at The Chalfonts Community College.  I 

hope that you are as pleased and proud of this Inspection report as we are in school, as educating and supporting 

our young people is a genuine community partnership. 

 
Mrs C Whitehead 
Principal  


